Kittanning, Pennsylvania July 27, 2023

The Board of Supervisors of East Franklin Township met in the Municipal Building at 6:00 p.m. for June 29, 2023, regular meeting.

Present:

Barry Peters, Chairman

Dan Goldinger, Vice Chairman David Stewart, Supervisor

Debra Cornman, Secretary/Treasurer Larry Richardson – Zoning Officer

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

State Police – Lt. John Weaver and Cpl. Dubovi – Attended township meeting to answer any questions or concerns of supervisors and residents. Township Supervisor concern is speeding at the intersection of State Route 422 and Glade Run Road. Lt. Weaver assured the board that we will assign a PSP Troop per shift to monitor traffic at that intersection.

Randy King, Resident Furnace Run – The tar and chipped recently finished on our road is still tacky. What can be done?

David Stewart, Supervisor – The fog coat should dry within a couple days.

APPROVALS:

MINUTES:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve minutes for June 29, 2023, regular meeting. Motion approved unanimously.

APPROVE BILLS AND INVOICES:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart to approve paying all bills and invoices from June 30 through July 27, 2023. Motion approved unanimously.

REGULAR MEETING – JULY 27, 2023

APPROVALS (CONTINUED):

POLICE REPORT:

Total reportable calls - 27 calls

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Barry Peters to approve the Police Report for June 30 through July 27, 2023, and authorize to get quotes through CoStars for new police vehicle. Motion approved unanimously.

ROAD MASTER REPORT:

See Attached:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve the Road Master Report for June 30 through July 27, 2023. Motion approved unanimously.

FALL TRASH COLLECTION:

Fall trash collection will be Thursday, October 5 and Friday, October 6, 2023, From 7 a.m. to 7 p.m.

ZONING OFFICER REPORT:

See Attached – Zoning Officer Report:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve the Zoning Officer Report for June 30 through July 27, 2023. Motion approved unanimously.

SEWAGE REPORT:

See Attached:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by Dan Goldinger to approve the Sewage Report for June 30 through July 27, 2023. Motion approved unanimously.

David Stewart, Supervisor – I attended a PennVEST board meeting in Harrisburg. The NPDES renewal permit for the Fox Hollow STP was submitted to the state department of environmental protection. I can't thank MeCall Services for their work on the Fox Hollow extension project. They have been working on this since September of 2021. MeCall submitted all the permits to PennVEST for possible grant. We were given a total grant of \$1.8 million. Which is the total cost of the sewage line extension.

REGULAR MEETING – JULY 27, 2023

ORDINANCE:

WEST HILLS AREA WATER POLLUTION CONTROL AUTHORITY:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Dan Goldinger to adopt **Ordinance No. 02-2023** of the Township of East Franklin, Armstrong County, Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, amending Ordinance No. 04-2007 amending the expiration date of document certification. West Hills Area Water Pollution Control Authority has requested the Township amend its established rules and regulations and prohibitions so that, for purposes of preserving man-hours, a certification expires after seven (7) years instead of (3) three years. Motion approved unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion made by Dan Goldinger and seconded by Barry Peters to adjourn the regular meeting. Motion approved unanimously.

Debra L. Cornman, Secretary/Treasurer

Russell Standard has completed our paving and sealcoat projects for the summer. Portions of Briar Hill Rd. and Frick Dr. were paved. A list of the sealcoat roads is attached. Cold patch was placed in holes on the paved roads and stone was used on the gravel roads. Ditches were cleaned. We continue our roadside mowing and the mowing of the parks and sewage treatment plants. The frisbee golf course at the park was mowed off. We had only one callout for a tree on the road. A few minor repairs were made on the equipment.

Sealcoat 2023

Miner St Coal St Waterworks St Mohawk St Ironworks St. Cherry Orchard Ave Waterway Dr Maritime Dr Center Dr Tarrtown Rd Westmont Dr Laura Ln Charlotte Circle Venwick Dr Woodland Dr Twin Lakes Dr Montereed St Milbar Al

Sunset Dr Maple Dr Longview Dr Sheridan Dr Heritage Dr Rolling Hills Rd



EAST FRANKLIN TOWNSHIP

ZONING DEPARTMENT

Larry Richardson, Zoning Officer 106 Cherry Orchard Ave. Kittanning, PA 16201 Phone: (724) 548-2310, ext. 4 Website: eastfranklintownship.com Email: zoning@eastfranklintownship.com

Zoning Department Report July 27, 2023

Zoning Permits: (those highlighted in light green are since the last supervisors meeting)

• SEE ATTACHED 2023 Permit List

Miscellaneous:

- Inquiries for subdivisions:
 - Armstrong County Community Action (still undecided)
- Complaints:
 - o Grass Violations Ongoing... Sedwick Heights, Campbell Plan, & Riggle Lane
 - o Burning Violations Complaints have deceased after letters sent
 - o Free reigning chicken Violations responses have been positive
- 422/Glade Run Intersection updates:
 - State had placed portable speed minder for over ten (10) days in July
 - o State still scheduled to paint optical speed bars (August/September)
 - NOTE: Will not be completed until after road is sealed, chipped and highway lines repainted. Estimated completion date, late August to Mid-September.

Larry

CC

D. Cornman, Township Secretary/Treasurer

East Franklin Township Sewage Report July 2023 Report by David Stewart

On November 19, I attended a PENNVEST Board meeting in Harrisburg.

The NPDES Renewal Permit for the Fox Hollow STP was submitted to DEP.

The final NPDES Permit for the <u>Tarrtown STP</u> was received. This permit will become effective on August 1, 2023 and will expire at midnight on July 31, 2028. Additional lab tests are now required for E. Coli, Nickel, Zinc and Chloride. CWM was notified of these modifications and changes were implemented on the monthly DMR.

There were two one-calls this month; one at Reesedale and one at Tarrtown.

Lab samples were collected for the month of July and DMR reports for the month of June 2023 were submitted to DEP.